
HOME MISSIONS—President, R. H. Nicholson 

On April 14, the Home Mission Board met at Sussex, 

N. B. to consider present obligations and the possibility 

of meeting the challenge of the future. There was a full 

representation. of Board members and favorable reports 

were heard over the entire field. 

The treasurer spoke favorably of the interest our 

people have taken in the financial appeal launched a short 

time ago. Three different parties responded to the “Gospel 

Jets” with one hundred dollars each instead of one dollar. 

Rev. Arnold Stairs has reported on the New Denmark 

Field since our meeting and he is feeling that his work is 

just beginning. Miss Sheila Graham so felt the challenge 

of the work there, while she assisted Brother Stairs in 

special services, that she offered to support the work to 

the extent of $20.00 a month. Thank God our young people 

are feeling the challenge! 

In spite of the above-mentioned causes for rejoicing, 

still there faces us two of our hardest months between 

now and Beulah. Most of the Budgets are paid, and more 

—thanks to these churches. We have been running far 

behind financially. To ask our men, with their families, 

to live on less than forty dollars a week is not a good 

example of our work in new places, yet many of them 

have been existing on much less. “Why is this?” you ask. 

The reason lies in the fact that we were faced with 

challenges that, as a Board, we would have felt guilty to 

ignore. Then we expected that by this time some of our 

areas would be self-supporting. However, due to unemploy- 

ment and other reverses this has not yet come to pass. 

What are we asking for? Nothing more than what 

our people always do: just do your best for us between 

now and Beulah. 

There has been some real opportunities for us to 

purchase properties at bargain prices this year, but we had 

to pass them by. The properties mentioned could have been 

a great asset to some of our new places. There are facing 

us other opportunities. Will we have to pass them up 

also? I dont think so. We mentioned, in the Highway, 

some time ago of a FUND we were opening that would 

solve our financial problem if successfully carried out with 

our present program of “budget” and “jet” systems. Yes, 

we mean solve our financial problem; Already we. have 

$1,150.00 in this FUND. 

If you would desire to have your influence go on for 

God until the END of TIME, read the following agreement. 

This agreement will be beatifully printed and a copy will 

be held by you, and also one by the board. You can write 

in the sum you wish to give, have the agreement officially 

signed, and then frame the same to hang in your home as 

a reminder to you in your old age, to your children, and 

your children’s children, that you have an ever increasing 

investment in God’s work. 

A WALK PLEASING TO GOD 

Every life is a preaching life. Are you walking in love? 

Is that your manner and habit? Walking by faith? Is that 

the standard of your conduct? Does your life illumine 

as you pass by? Do people feel the better because they 

have seen you? Does seeing you lift all their thoughts 

to a loftier plane, and make the day a cleaner day? 

Dr. John MacBeath. 

The King's Highway 
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BETHANY BIBLE 
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COMMENCEMENT 

EXERGISES 

GRADUATION BANQUET 

SATURDAY, JUNE 6, 6:30 p.m. 

Y.M.C.A. Red Triangle Room 

(Invited Guests only) 

BACCALAUREATE SUNDAY, 

JUNE 7 

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 

Morning Worship 11:00 a.m. 

Baccalaureate Service 3:00 p. m. 

Evangelistic Service 7:30 p.m. 

GRADUATION 

MONDAY, JUNE 8 

Zion United Baptist Church 

7:30 p.m. 

COMMENCEMENT SPEAKER 

REV. F. A. WATSON 

Marysville, N. B. 

| 

| 


